
 
 

City of Lanett 
Meeting Minutes 

Tuesday, January 2, 2024, 6:00 PM  Lanett Council Chambers 

Regular Session - 
The City Council of the City of Lanett, Alabama, met in a regular meeting on 

Tuesday, January 2, 2024, in the Council Chambers of the Lanett Municipal 

Complex at 6:00 P.M.   

 

Council members present were Tony Malone, Tamalita Autry, and Tifton Dobbs.  

Mayor Jamie Heard presided over the meeting.  Rev. Rodney Jones said the 

invocation and the pledge of allegiance. 

 

Councilmember Malone made the motion to approve the agenda. Autry seconded 

and the motion unanimously carried.  

 

Councilmember Autry made the motion to approve the minutes of the December 18, 

2023, Council Meeting. Councilmember Dobbs seconded the motion.  Motion 

unanimously carried. 

 

Approval of Invoices was motioned by Councilmember Malone and seconded by 

Councilmember Dobbs. Motion unanimously carried.  

 

Mayor Heard advised of the Second Reading of Ordinance 12-23-01 Floodplain 

Development Ordinance. Councilmember Dobbs made the motion to approve the 

Ordinance and Councilmember Dobbs seconded the motion.  Motion unanimously 

carried. 

 

The Rebuild Alabama Act 2019-2 report was discussed, and copies handed out to 

the mayor and council by City Clerk, Deborah Gilbert. This is an annual 

requirement.  The fiscal year opening balance on the account is $91,748.59. The 

final balance after expenses was $103,961.47. 

 

Councilmember Malone had no committee report. He wished everyone a Happy 

New Year with hopes of a positive year in 2024. 

 

Councilwoman Autry had no committee report. She also wished everyone a happy 

New Year and thanked Chris Busby, Valerie Gray and the Development Authority 

for the positive image that they presented on behalf of our city. 

 

Councilman Tucker was absent. 

 

Councilwoman Thomas was absent. 
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Councilman Dobbs had no committee report. He wished everyone a Happy New 

Year. 

  

Mayor Heard stated that he hoped everyone had a good Christmas and said that he 

hoped for a good 2024. 

 

Councilmember Malone made a motion to adjourn the meeting and seconded by 

Councilmember Dobbs  

 

Mayor Heard stated that there being no further business to come before this 

council, motion duly made, the meeting adjourned at 6:06 p.m. 

 

Attest:  

_____________________             ______________________________ 

Jamie L. Heard, Mayor             Deborah Gilbert, City Clerk/Treasurer 


